
                     Oral Health Strategic Plan 
                       Integration of Dental & Medical Care 

                          1725 W. 17th Street, WIC Trailer, Santa Ana 
                      August 20, 2019 

                       9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 
                                                                            Meeting Highlights 
 

 
 

 

In Attendance: 
Kim Banco, Sahiti Bhaskara, Dr. Nasem Dunlap, Lucy Hernandez, Susan Johnson, Tamarra Jones, Dr. Marc 
Lerner, Ivonne Magallanes, Claudia Magee, Dr. Thomas Nakatsuchi, Danielle Vicencio  
 

Welcome and Introductions:  
Tamarra welcomed all in attendance and introductions were conducted. 
 
Meeting Highlights from July 2, 2019 
The group reviewed meeting highlights from 07/02/2019. The date on the highlights was incorrect and will be 
updated.   
 
Review of Strategic Plan and Action Plan 
The group discussed the following related to needs in the community and bring the right people to the table. 

 Coordinated care needs to be addressed and not limit focus on medical care. Behavioral Health should be 
considered as an access point. The workgroup needs to identify where people are already accessing 
services. 

 Case Managers should be invited to join workgroup, because they have a role in integrating medical and 
dental services. 

 An assessment of integration activities in other counties needs to be conducted. 
 
The following updates were discussed from the Action Plan: 

 CalOptima Dental Carve In: A presentation was held with the Dental Society in July. CalOptima will be 
providing the Dental Society with an overview of the services provided (CalOptima 101).  

 CalOptima New Member Packet: The group suggested that the packet include information about dental 
services. There may be limitations to what can go into the packet but options will be identified. 

 Consumer Recruitment: The group discussed the importance of having a consumer workgroup. A 
consumer recruitment plan will be developed.  

 Intergovernmental Transfer Funds: Beginning in State Fiscal Year 2017-18, Voluntary Rate Range Program 
(Intergovernmental Transfer); the payments and permitted use of funds must be tied to covered Medi-Cal 
services provided on behalf of Medi-Cal beneficiaries enrolled in within the Medi-Cal Managed Care Plan’s 
region 

 
Evaluation 
A copy of the evaluation plan summary was provided. The group discussed process for tracking the high level 
evaluation measures.  

Next Steps 

 A doodle poll will be distributed to identify the next meetings.  

 Review of Dental and Medical Provider Surveys 
 

Next Meeting:  TBD  (Doodle Poll to be sent out)  


